

Clayton Valley Charter High School
Parent Faculty Club – General Meeting
Tuesday, October 20, 2020 at 7:00pm
Multi-Purpose Room and Google Meet On-line

Minutes

I. Call to Order/President's Welcome/ Introductions - Veronica Miller

Call to order at 7:02 PM

In-person

Veronica Miller

Carole Battle

Kathy Simeone

Jim Hawk

Kyler King

Alexi Xiarrs

Jamie Santos

Gaby De la Vega

II. Principal's Report - Jeff Anderson

Getting ready for those coming on campus. Cleaning happening constantly, 6 new washing stations. Janitorial staff on FT duty. Purell and sanitizer in abundance. First round of PSAT happened last Wed for juniors, second date on 10/29, can use more proctors, pls email Jamie.keith@claytonvalley.org, test organizer. Currently have 16 student cohorts on campus, approx. 220 students, going well. Teachers are trying to figure out the best possible way to teach. Its an imperfect process but muddling through it. Friday night bingo happening soon, hoping for successful activity. Will do one more push for event!

III. Faculty Representative Report - Sarah Lovick

347 Freshmen families came by on Monday, good turnout, abt 200 more, will set up second date in November to accommodate working parents. Homework sessions happening, good turnout. Reminder to parents that homework help is available. Info in schoology, under courses, group tab section, will find info for homework along with SBA/other announcements. Open position for community member for board, deadline is December 31, 2020.

IV. Leadership/Student Report (ASB) - Alexi Xiarris

Alexi, ASB president said committees for quarter are all set from now til winter break, will end with a term rally. Working on an even for Thanksgiving, possibly a talent show. Equity and inclusion committee: they are doing weekly post, two big projects for the year. Make a wish committee is fundraising, wanting 2 more for the year and two post as to collaboration. Social media committee is doing two post weekly and need feedback, what do students want. They are soliciting ideas for events. Blood drive committee, happening in November. Announcement committee doing weekly announcements on Monday morning. In Oct, collaborating with renaissance on XX activity. Requesting help with survey for students, what do they miss abt school pre-cvoid. They want to be the voice of the students. SBA will be helping with Bingo!

V. Review of Minutes from September 15, 2020

Will add amendment to minutes. Carole Battle motioned for approval, Jim Hawk seconded the motion. All approved, no abstentions or nays. September minutes passed

VI. Treasurer's report/review/update – Jim Hawk

No changes. Not spending anything, some money coming in for bingo. No annual bills have come up yet.

VII. Fundraising report/update – Carole and Janet

August Panda Express was \$349.14, September Mt Mike's was \$391.17. Jim asked that future checks be sent to PO Box. October event will be Panera. Also, will be holding Columbia in-store fundraising through November 15, 2020. Reach out to Roberta if you need the flyer.

a. Tailgate Bingo-Veronica

Had great response at first but then it fizzled. Working with ASB, cost is \$30 per attendee. Will work on script for robo-call abt event. Will focus on PFC facilitating community event. Free prizes, can accommodate last minute purchases, ASB selling food, drinks.

b. Upcoming Events (Dine and Donates)

VIII. Senior Activities - Kristina and Tiffany

Met with parents, working on grad night event: 7 dif activities, narrowed down to 3, Disneyland not an option, three options are: Six Flags from 9 pm -3 am – 95+, June 4th, Santa Cruz Board walk 135+, third is on-campus activity. The issue is that we don't have grad date, could ebe June 2-4. More than 200 kids have voted. Alexi: kids have been talking abt Disneyland, not the others. Been chatting with Hailey abt reasons for not going to Disney. Next meeting TBD Kyler needs to update webpage.

IX. Hospitality

Jen is working on something small/thankful goody bags 11/18 and coffee and treats in December for teacher in-service.

X. Old Business

Do we need to approve the budget? Discussion was had. Jim explained some items were removed from budget as Administration was going to cover them. Kyler King moved to approve the budget, Veronica Miller seconded the motion. All approved, no nay or abstentions. Budget approved.

XI. New Business

- a. Volunteers needed for PSAT 10/29/2020 Times: 730am-1130am

XII. Open Forum

XIII. Adjourn

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 PM

NEXT PFC MEETING TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2020 @ 700PM LIBRARY & GOOGLE MEET